RECORDATION OF
ATTENDANCE:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

ITEMS OF BUSINESS:

PUBLIC COMMENT:

ITEMS FROM STAFF:

Public Safety Commission

MINUTES
CITY OF DUARTE

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION
MEETING DATE —August 16, 2022

The meeting was called to order at
7:00 p.m.

The following were in attendance:
STAFF: Brian Villalobos, Director of Public Safety Services
Sgt. Stevin Fiedler, Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department

PRESENT: Bell, Calderon, Frye, Oloteo
ABSENT: None

Oloteo motioned to approve the minutes of 06/21/22; Calderon
seconded the motion to approve the minutes of 06/21/22, and the
minutes were carried unanimously.

Public Safety Update presented by Brian Villalobos and Sgt.
Stevin Fiedler

Sgt. Stevin Fiedler reported that part one crimes are at 7.27% year
to date. The City of Duarte is doing well compared to our
surrounding cities. He reported we are seeing an increase in
residential burglaries, which includes commercial burglaries as
well. He further reported that catalytic converter thefts remain a
problem mostly with Toyota. He recommends locking your
vehicles and not leave any valuable items in plain sight. He
informed Commissioners that additional patrol is still ongoing and
special assignment deputies are adjusting their shifts to provide
additional nighttime patrol.

Director Villalobos reported that through Measure H the City now
has LA-CADA representatives in town every Tuesday focusing on
homeless individuals that have been homeless for more than a
year. These representatives could take them to get their ID’s and
get them signed up for programs and hopefully housing. They will
also go to court for those homeless individuals with substance
abuse problems, talk to the judges and see if they can get
placement into their rehabilitation programs.

Mr. Villalobos advised Commissioners that the 210-freeway
closure will start again tomorrow at 10:00 pm, which will be a full
closure till about 5:00 am between Mt. Olive and Irwindale until
next week.

He also provided a 4™ of July recap since no Commission meeting
was held in July. He informed Commissioners that 11 citations
were issued on the 4" of July. No individuals contested their
citations to date.

Lastly, he invited all Commissioners to attend the City Picnic and
Car Show on September 24" from 11 am to 3 pm.

None

None
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ITEMS FROM COMMISSIONERS

ADJOURNMENT

Public Safety Commission

Commissioner Bell-None
Commissioner Calderon-None
Commissioner Frye-None

Commissioner Oloteo-None

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.
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